

National Chiropractic Journal 1948 (Oct); 18(10): 40; journal text reads: "The Chicago Chiropractic Society held its first meeting of the 1948-49 season Sunday, September 12, at the National College of Chiropractic...Dr. Cecil L. Martin then presented the newly elected president with a gavel made of Myrtlewood. It was brought from the Portland Convention for this purpose. From left to right in the picture taken at the presentation are: Dr. Herman Farber, treasurer; Dr. Albert J. Hagens, president; Dr. Cecil L. Martin; Dr. Joseph Barylick, sec'y and Dr. George Meckes, vice-president."